

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

STATE HOUSE • BOSTON, MA 02133 (617) 725-4000

CHARLES D. BAKER GOVERNOR KARYN E. POLITO LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

September 30, 2015

Dear Mr. Steven M. Byrne,

Congratulations! I am pleased to notify you that the Town of Arlington has been awarded a Sustainable Materials Recovery Program grant of \$19,500. I want to thank you for your commitment to reducing waste and increasing recycling for the benefit of our communities and the environment.

Enclosed you will find further instructions from the Department of Environmental Protection on next steps. Please feel free to contact Tina Klein at (617) 292-5704 if you have any questions.

Governor Charles D. Baker

Lt. Governor Karyn E. Polito

Charles But



Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

Department of Environmental Protection

One Winter Street Boston, MA 02108 • 617-292-5500

Charles D. Baker Governor

Karyn E. Polito Lieutenant Governor Matthew A. Beaton Secretary

> Martin Suuberg Commissioner

September 30, 2015

Mr. Steven M. Byrne Chair, Board of Selectmen Town of Arlington 730 Massachusetts Avenue Arlington, MA 02474

Dear Mr. Byrne,

Congratulations! It is my pleasure to inform you that the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has awarded the Town of Arlington Recycling Dividends funds and Small-Scale Initiative funds under the Sustainable Materials Recovery Program. The Town of Arlington has earned 6 points and will receive \$19,500.

Please note, awards for the following grant categories are being evaluated (Mattress Recycling Initiative, SMART/PAYT, Curbside Recycling/Food Waste Carts, Drop-off Equipment, School Recycling Assistance, Waste Reduction Enforcement Coordinator, Waste Reduction Projects, Organics Capacity Projects) and will be announced separately.

The Sustainable Materials Recovery Program (SMRP) was created under 310 CMR 19.300-303 and the Green Communities Act, which directs a portion of the proceeds from the sale of Waste Energy Certificates to recycling programs approved by MassDEP. The Recycling Dividends Program (RDP) provides payments to municipalities that have implemented specific programs and policies proven to maximize reuse, recycling and waste reduction. Municipalities receive payments according to the number of criteria points their program earns. Eligibility criteria will ramp up over time, leveraging increasingly greater diversion results and lower solid waste disposal.

The terms and conditions of this award are outlined in the RDP Contract which has been mailed to the Recycling Contact of record for your municipality, copied below. The Recycling Contact will facilitate getting this document signed by an Authorized Signatory and will return it to MassDEP. Once received, the RDP Payment will be remitted to your municipality. Should you have any questions, please call Tina Klein at (617) 292-5704.

Thank you for your commitment to advancing recycling and waste reduction in Massachusetts. Together our efforts will reduce greenhouse gas emissions, conserve natural resources and save energy, while also supporting jobs and reducing disposal costs for waste generators and municipalities.

Sincerely

Martin Suuberg Commissioner

cc: Charlotte Milan, Recycling Coordinator



Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection Bureau of Waste Prevention

Sustainable Materials Recovery Program

Checklist for Recycling Dividends Program Grant Award

Instructions:

- ⇒ Note the following deadlines and requirements for this grant.
- ⇒ Have the enclosed RDP Contract (sent only to the municipal Recycling Contact copied on the enclosed award letter) <u>signed</u> by an authorized signatory and return the signed original to Tina Klein, MassDEP no later than December 31, 2015.
- Report annual expenditures of RDP funds and RDP balance remaining by February 15th for the previous calendar year

STEP ONE: RDP Contract

The RDP Contract must be <u>signed by one of the individuals listed on page 1</u> of the Authorized Signatory Listing form, which your municipality filed with MassDEP for this grant program. For reference, a copy of your Authorized Signatory Listing has been sent to the municipal Recycling Contact. If the person(s) listed on the form has changed (for example, a new Mayor has been elected), the municipal official with the same title may sign the RDP Contract. A new Authorized Signatory Listing form IS NOT REQUIRED.

The <u>signed</u> original RDP Contract must be returned to the address listed below **no later than December 31, 2015 or funds will be forfeited.**

STEP TWO: TRACK EXPENDITURES BY APPROVED EXPENSE CATEGORY

- This is not a reimbursement-based grant. Your payment will be processed as soon as the RDP Contract is returned.
- However, you are required to keep track of approved expenditures, by expense categories. See Section 8 – Use of Funds, for a list of approved expense categories, and Section 9 for record keeping requirements.
- Be prepared to be audited

STEP THREE: REPORT EXPENDITURES AND REMAINING BALANCE

Funds do not need to be spent in the fiscal year awarded; they may be accumulated across fiscal years in order to make a larger purchase than is possible with one year's award. The municipality is required to report all expenditures from the previous calendar year no later than February 15th.

Contact Tina Klein with any questions: 617-292-5704 or Tina. Klein@state.ma.us

Return completed documents to: Tina Klein, MassDEP, Consumer Programs, One Winter Street, 7th Floor, Boston, MA 02108